
St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

From the desk of our PastorñFr. Rodolfo 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,  

 

I want to make myself present by means of 

my weekly column in our parish bulletin. As 

I spend some days in pilgrimage in Rome, a 

city where I lived for ten years, I shall 

remember each family of our parish, and ask 

that you be blessed with the gift of an 

increase of mutual love and love for our 

Lord Jesus. A parish is also a family of 

families where everyone is welcomed and feels at home, 

supported by the good example, saintly testimonies and the 

encouraging words of everyone, especially in the moments of 

weakness, illness and difficulties. My prayers are but a small 

token to repay each one of you for the many prayers that you 

offer for your pastor and spiritual leader.  Last Sunday, in the 

company of other prelates and lay people, the Holy Father 

opened the ordinary Synod for the Families.  Please keep 

them in your prayers as they listen to the Holy Spirit to find 

new paths to help and support all families throughout the  

world, especially our Catholic families. The readings  Sunday, 

a week ago, spoke eloquently about marriage and the original 

call of man to live in love and in community with one another 

and with the Trinitarian God. This Sunday, the Lord is 

presented to us via the liturgy as the provider of all things for 

humanity. In response to our hunger for love and to be loved, 

and kept away from loneliness, our God sets before us the 

family, our own family, the Church and our parish as our 

Family of Families. Many of our brothers and sisters today 

are immersed in loneliness, lacking the most fundamental 

need, which is love ï love that is borne from being in 

communion with each other and our Lord.  We are certainly 

very blessed that He has provided for us all the remedies and 

the necessary nourishment so as not to fall prey to loneliness. 

He is our Good Shepherd! He sets a table for us and leads us 

to verdant pastures.  May our abundance of blessings and love 

for the Good Shepherd spill over to those who lack both 

spiritual and material nourishment.  Blessings to you and your 

families.  

       

                         Your servant in the priesthood of Jesus Christ,  

                          Fr. Rodolfo Caballero 

From the desk of our Associate PastorñFr. Gustavo 
Greetings to all, 

 

A beautiful description of the Reading 

Rite is this passage from the Gospel 

according to Luke 4: 16-22: ñHe came 

to Nazareth, where he had grown up, 

and went according to his custom into 

the synagogue on the Sabbath day. He 

stood up to read and was handed a 

scroll of the prophet Isaiah. He 

unrolled the scroll and found the passage where it was written: 

ñThe Spirit of the Lord is upon me because he has anointed me 

to bring glad tidings to the poor. He has sent me to proclaim 

liberty to captives and recovery of sight to the blind, to let the 

oppressed go free, and to proclaim a year acceptable to the 

Lord.ò Rolling up the scroll, he handed it back to the attendant 

and sat down, and the eyes of all in the synagogue looked 

intently at him.  He said to them, ñToday this scripture passage 

is fulfilled in your hearing. And all spoke highly of him and 

were amazed at the gracious words that came from his mouth. 

They also asked, ñIsnôt this the son of Joseph?ò (NAB). This 

passage capsulizes what happens during the Liturgy of the 

Word: (1)We listen to Godôs Word, (2) A priest or Deacon 

opens up the meaning of Godôs Word and  (3)We apply Godôs 

Word to our lives. The first reading is usually from Hebrew 

Scriptures. We listen to the same words that touched Jesusô 

heart when he heard them read in Nazareth. The first reading 

is followed by the singing of a responsorial psalm. We give it 

the name ñresponsorialò because we usually respond with 

phrases  like ñYour word O Lord is a lamp for my feetò This 

psalm acts as a prayerful reflection on the first reading. The 

second reading is taken from the Christian Scriptures, usually 

one from Paulôs letters. These letters deal with the early 

Christiansô problems, which were surprisingly like our own 

today. The third reading is the high point of the Liturgy of the 

Word. It is always taken from one of the four Gospels We 

show the importance of this reading in a twofold way:  By 

introducing it with a chant and by standing and signing 

ourselves before it is proclaimed to us. Signing dates back to 

the early Christians. It consists of tracing a small cross on the 

forehead, the lips, and the heart. The Gospel proclamation puts 

us in touch with Jesus. It puts us in touch with what we believe 

as Christians. The reading from the Gospel is followed by the 

Homily: explaining and applying Godôs Word to our 

lives.  The Liturgy of the Word ends with the Creed and the 

general intercessions. The Creed is a profession of faith in 

Godôs word, which we have heard, and what we believe as 

Catholics. The general intercessions are an expression of the 

Churchôs needs and the needs of the world. The celebrant 

concludes the intercessions with a prayer. When the Liturgy of 

the Word is completed, we proceed with the Liturgy of the 

Eucharist.   TO BE CONTINUEDéé. 

                         Blessings,   

                                                                 Fr. Gustavo Montanez   

The Sanctuary Lamp is sponsored by Ann & Frank Wiatrek for 

the Intentions of Family Members (10/11-10/24). 

The Blessed Mother, St. Joseph, St. Jerome & Our Lady of 

Guadalupe Statues are sponsored by Ann & Frank Wiatrek In 

Memory of Nick & Susie Kortz, Alex & Rose Wiatrek, 

Louis & Hedwig Wiatrek (10/11-10/17). 
     

           Sunday October 4, 2015  ð  Attendance  751 

                    Sunday Collection                 $9,813.00  

                    Building Fund                       $3,858.00 
                           Church Loan as of  October 11th 

                                            $115,683.16 



 

October 11, 2015  ð  Twenty Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time   

St. Jerome ACTS  

"Direct my steps according to your Word..."  

All ladies of our parish are invited to a weekend of reflection, 

praise, and renewal at the next Women's ACTS retreat, 

November 19-22, 2015.  Registration forms are available in 

the Gathering Area of our church or from any team member.  

Registration has begun, you may contact Christina Mora 274-

4070 for more information.   

Our Pre-Kindergarten Class is full and there will be no 

additions to this class.  Please see the bulletin CCD insert letter 

for more information.  If you have any questions or concerns 

regarding our CCD program, you may contact Sandra Dorsey 

at 210260-3489 or email dre@stjeromesatx.org.  

St. Jerome Marriage Ministry    

Research states, it takes five positive comments to counteract 

one negative. Try keeping track for one day, and seek to 

affirm more than criticize. For more Daily Marriage Tips 

visit: http://www.foryourmarriage.org/  For more information 

about the Marriage Ministry you may contact Gina Cartwright 

at 210-260-5047.  See the insert on page for the next event. 

St. Jerome CYO  
Basketball registration begins this Sunday after the 8:30am 

and 11:00am Masses.  You may also register during the 

Soccer practices on Mondays and Wednesdays from 6:00pm 

till 8:00pm. Currently the CYO is inviting all parishioners 

who are interested in serving on the CYO board, and/or would 

like to coach or help in any way to contact Crystal Walter who 

can be reached at 210-387-5345. The CYO will again sponsor 

the Trick Or Trunk for Halloween.  If you would like to 

donate Halloween treats, or help, please contact Crystal 

Walter or any board member.  More info will follow on this 

event in next weekôs bulletin.   

St. Jerome Altar Society  
The next Altar Society Rosary will be on Tuesday, October 

13th, at 6:30pm, in the Chapel.  Cleaning of the Sanctuary will 

take place at 5:45pm, prior to the Rosary.  All are invited to 

help clean and afterwards recite the Rosary. After the Rosary, 

all ladies of the parish are invited to join  for  dinner (dutch 

treat) at Chile Verde Mexican Restaurant on Hwy 87.  Please 

contact Darlene LaVelle at  210-274-2555 for more info.   

You are invited to help serve a hot meal to  

San Antonio's homeless at Haven for Hope at the  

St. Vincent de Paul kitchen  

(St. Vinnie's at the Prospectôs Courtyard)  

TMIY is looking for volunteers or possibly a ministry to 

volunteer for the upcoming feeding the homeless on October 

the 19th. It is from 4:30pm to 6:00pm at Haven for Hope. 

You would need to arrive at 4:15. We will be preparing plates 

of food and giving them out. Volunteers must be at least 18 

years of age. A hat or hair net is required for serving food and 

no open toe-shoes are allowed.  It is very well organized and 

a great way to share the love of our parish with others. Please 

feel free to pass this invitation along to others. For more  

information or if you have any questions may contact John 

Dix at  johndix1982@gmail.com or call (830)730-8201.  

St. Jerome TMIY  

The Cub/Boy Scouts are having a Popcorn & 

Beef Jerky fundraiser which runs through the 

month of October 2015.  If you have any 

questions, would like to become a member of the 

Scouts or would like to place an order, please 

contact Marilyn Leist at 210-300-6341.  

St. Jerome Cub/Boy Scouts  

St. Jerome CCD  

The Prayer Garden Pavers will be increasing in price after 

November 30th.  To purchase a paver for the Prayer Garden 

before the price increases, please fill out the form located in 

the Gathering Area of the Church or contact Frank 

Bennett.  Price per paver is $90 but will increase to $150 

starting in December. 

St. Jerome Cemetery  

St. Jerome Cemetery clean-up day is Saturday, October 24th 

from 8am ï 10pm.  During the clean-up Thomas & Bridget 

Pavlich and their crew from Catholic Life 200 along with the 

St Jeromeôs Girl Scouts will pick up faded, ragged, outdated 

flowers, glass containers, broken items, trash and out of season 

decorations. All parishioners, friends and family are welcome 

to join in the clean-up.  If you have any questions concerning 

the Cemetery please contact Marilyn Rivas at 210-846-5038.   

This weekend October 10th & 11th there will be a 2nd 

Collection for Hope for the FutureðCatholic Schools.  

Next Weekend , October 17th & 18th there will be a 2nd 

Collection for World Mission Sunday 

Congratulations to Kayce Monserrath Gali daughter of Jose & 

Olga Gali who was baptized last Sunday, October 5th. 

As our parish grows so does our  

Prayer List for the Sick which is on 

page 7 of our bulletin.  If your name 

can be removed from the Sick list, 

please let the parish office know.  Names are taken off only 

when the office is notified. Thank you for your consideration 

in this matter and may God bless you with good health. 

St. Jerome Menõs Club 

The Menôs Club is inviting all men of the parish to join their 

group.  For info please contact Allen Pruski at 210-269-0263. 

http://www.foryourmarriage.org/
mailto:johndix1982@gmail.com


St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

The Youth Ministry has begun their Thanksgiving Food Drive. We ask the community for 

their help in providing non-perishable food items to fill the Thanksgiving box. We want to 

help as many families as we can. We have already have received calls from the  

East Central ISD.  

The box is in the foyer of the church.  

For any questions contact 

Daniel or Kathleen at (210) 286-1944.  
                                   

 The Youth Ministry  
thanks everyone in advance! 

 Pictures of 

the Rosary 

lead by  

Life Teen 

last week. 

Life Teen led a beautiful rosary before the 11am Mass last Sunday, October 4th.  We would like to thank all teens that 

participated.  God was truly glorified!  Life Teen is open to all high school students.  Sessions are held every Sunday from 9:30 

am - 10:45am in the Flanagan Administration Hall.   Life Teen hosts several events during the year!   Follow us on Facebook 

(St. Jerome Life Teen), Instagram (@stjeromelifeteen) or Twitter (@stjerometeens) for all upcoming  events!  If you would like 

more information about Life Teen, contact Jessica Lubianski 210-485-9872 or lifeteen@stjeromesatx.org. 

The Family of David J. Kvapil would like to extend a Thank You  to everyone who was involved with the preparation of Davidôs 

Funeral Mass, especially those who brought and served food, helped with the set up/clean up of the hall, and all the other details 

that took place before and during the Funeral. The 5pm Choir sang beautifully.  Fr. Shea and Msgr. Murphy con-celebrated a 

memorable Mass that shall never be forgotten.  We appreciate all the prayers and consolation given during this difficult time. 

All are welcome to participate in this last event 
celebrating the San Antonio Missionsõ 

 special honor of being named a  
World Heritage Site. 

mailto:lifeteen@stjeromesatx.org
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